
MOCBOA 
GENERAL MEETING 

MARCH 6, 2019 

 
 
Meeting called to order at 12:10pm 
 
19 Members in attendance 
 
Meeting opened with Flag salute and followed by a moment of silence for our service members.  
 

Past presidents in attendance:    Mr. Bill Dolittle. 
 

 

New members in attendance:    No new members in attendance. 
 
 
 

Treasurer’s report:    
 
Dues received by Asbury Park, Marlboro, Howell, Rumson, Matt, Lasky, Burlew, & Pino  
Treasurer’s report read  by Mr. Burlew  Bob is also trying to find out the organizations tax 
ID # for the exempt status.  Red Bank’s business administrator is asking for W-9 form 
before paying dues. 
Motion to accept by: Matt 
Seconded by: Tom 
 
 

Correspondence:    No correspondence—Bob is waiting for mail from Mr. Doolittle. 
 
 

Old Business:  No old business to discuss. 
 
 

Announcements:    
 

 **MUNCO**   meeting at Rutgers this month, March 7th. Minor work changes will be 
discussed.  $20 if non-member at 12 noon (yellow parking lot)   
 

**BUILDING SAFETY CONFERENCE**  coming in May, DCA will have a job fair table 
for the first time for job advertising & employment placement.  Next year will be the 40th 
anniversary of Building Safety Week and the ICC will be a sponsor. 
 



 
 
 

New Business:   
 
Discussion of ICC license reciprocation took place.  There are renewal fees and 
maintenance fees that apply.  Only certain states acknowledge the ICC. 
 
CCO’s were brought up and everyone should look at UCC Bulletin 06-1 for guidance from 
the State. 
 
Tax assessor’s are starting to get on board with the Construction Officials due to lost tax 
revenue for ordinary maintenance permit changes. 
 
June’s meeting, John has scheduled Robert Kuserk, P.E. to speak. He is an Engineered 
Wood Specialist from APA. 
 
John spoke of a good seminar about Farm Buildings.  Seminar touched on greenhouses, 
storage buildings and the like.  Hammonton has up to 1000 workers in some of these type 
buildings.  Hoophouses are regulated by the UCC and there are criteria to look out for.  
There is also an alert memo for guidance n these buildings on DCA’s website. 
 
Prefabricated metal above ground pool decks were brought up to see how other’s were 
dealing with footing’s, loads, & guardrails.  Manufacturer’s instructions should be 
according to a standard.  
 
 

Good & Welfare:  None to report. 
 
 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE JUNE 5th UNLESS ANYONE WANTS TO HOLD 
MEETING IN MAY.  (will discuss at April meeting) 
 
 

End Of Meeting:  Bob made a motion to adjourn and seconded by Tom.  Meeting 
adjourned at 1:42pm. 
 

 
 
 


